
Wednesday 10th January, 2018 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I would like to make a special mention to Mr Bascombe our Caretaker this week who has worked tirelessly to 

prepare our ​Writing Hall of Fame​ for it’s official opening today. In total one-hundred and fifty five frames have been 

perfectly placed (one for each child in the school) to create a superb celebration of writing. If you haven’t yet had 

the opportunity to see the display, I warmly encourage you to pop in at the beginning or end of a school day to see 

it for yourself.  

THANK YOU MR BASCOMBE 
 

THIS FRIDAY - Read, Write Inc Training 

This Friday, we have Read, Write Inc Phonics Training happening at the school. This will see staff from Reception 

and Year One involved in training on site. This will support a new phonic programme in both years. More 

information to follow in due course.  
 

On Friday, Reception will be taught by Mrs Nineham for the day and Year 1 will be taught by Mr Spracklen. Mrs 

Nineham and Mr Spracklen both have fun days planned for all the children involved. 
 

In addition, we have twenty-five delegates booked to attend the training with us from schools across Dorset. The 

training day starts at 9am and have have been asked to park off-site to allow delegates to park in the staff car park. 

With this in mind, please consider whether you can park slightly further away on Friday or maybe car share? 
 

 

Reception Classroom Make-Over 

I also wish to thank those people who came along and supported our Community Make-Over Day in Reception on 

Saturday 6th January 2018. It was a fantastic way to start the New Year and much progress was made.  
 

Last night, POWSA approved plans presented by Mr Gibson and myself to transform the Reception Classroom using 

POWSA funds. Plans are available from Mr Gibson on request and you should start seeing a difference in the coming 

3-4 weeks as we implement our agreed design. 
 

Exciting Times! 

 

Parking Reminder 

A polite notice - we still, despite several requests this year, have people ignoring signage and parking in appropriate 

places at the beginning and end of the school day. I would hope to avoid moving to a more formal method of 

resolving this issue and would ask that we all work together for the good of our community to follow the clear 

signage that already exists. 

 

 



Walking Bus  

 

A group of parents would like to explore the potential interest in parents setting up a "Walking Bus". A walking bus 

is a fun and sustainable way of travelling to school. Powered by good, old-fashioned legwork, the children and 

volunteers walk in a group along a set route, picking up or dropping off 'passengers' at specific 'bus stops' on their 

journey to and from school. 

 

If you would be interested in starting up a "Walking Bus" and would like to hook up with like-minded parents to 

share the walks to school, please visit the dedicated Facebook page at - 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1964928713773020/  

 

Parents will be able to commit as little or often as time allows so please get in touch even if you only have a few 

days that you drop off.  

 

Holiday Club 

Thank you to everyone who responded to the online form about potential Holiday Club Provision. Based on the 

responses we are aiming to work with ‘Energy Kidz’ to launch a holiday club THIS EASTER. 

 

All prices and timings are on the ‘Energy Kidz’ website at: 

 

www.energy-kidz.co.uk/holiday- club/dorchester-holiday- club-the- prince-of- wales-school/ 

 

More details to follow in due course. 

 

Reminder - Badminton - Year 3 and Year 4 - 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1964928713773020/
http://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/holiday-


 
 

For more information, or to book your child a place, please see the School Office. 

 

Mathletics  
See below for some promising Mathletics Statistics for the Autumn Term here at The Prince of Wales School - 



 

Can we do better this term? When was the last time your child logged in at home? 
 

Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have any queries, concerns or if there is anything I can do to help and 

support you with your child’s learning and school life. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr. Gary Spracklen 

Headteacher 

 


